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(iii) the design and number of garages and their position.
The number was thought to be insufficient and there
was a possibility of providing for garages at the
back of the existing buildings facing the service
road,

The Committee's views were noted by Mr, Rolland and it was
agreed to discuss the matter again with Mr, Harris on the following day.

Duntroon: Subdivisiocn of area south east of Anzac Park:

Mr, Rolland indicated that this was now receiving attention
but that an amended scheme was not yet ready for submission %o the
Committee.

A further layout of the proposed Jorkmen's Camp, Narrabundah,
was presented to the Committee, together with reports from the Department
of Works and Housing and the Commonwealth Surveyor-General in relation
to the project.

The Executive Member stated that he had been asked for comment
on these reports by the Secretary, Department of the Interior, but as
the Committee was meeting he considered it advisable to await its conclus-
ions before presenting the reports with his views.

. The Department of Works and Housing had submitted the
proposal, together with sketeh plans and an estimate of cost of £133,000,
requesting that arrangements should be made for the provision of the !
necessary funds to carry out the scheme in accordance with Cabinet
approval of recommendation contained in Agenda No, 1045,

The Executive Member presented the Surveyor-General's comments
which pointed out that the site selected was intersected by the permanent
route of the City Railway and that certain streets as shown on the :
Griffin design had been ignored. He referred to the route of the designed
City Railway and stated that any permanent alteratlon of these would
constitute variations of the approved plan which would require to be
made and placed before Parliament in accordance with the provislons of
the Seat of Administration Aet 1910-40, In the Surveyor-General's
opinion the proposed layout was generally satisfactory for temporary !
housing but he referred ito the indication in the report of the Department
of Works and Housing that streets and engineering services were to be
located for permanent housing. He thought that further information from .
that Department should be given in relation to its views for permanent
utilisation of the area before approval were given for the scheme. In
this regard he mentioned the narrow width of the sections which would
result in blocks of a depth not exceeding 100 feet and sometimes less.

The Executive Member, in referring to the Surveyor-General's
comments regarding the permanent features of the Griffin plan, recalled
that ne had mentioned this matter at the preceding meeting and was |
informed that the propesal did not involve the use of the area extending
as far west and south as the route of the permanent railway.

The Committee discussed the plans in the light of the depart-
mental reports and also referred to the approved Canberra plan.

After examination it was thought that an amendment could be
made to the design in the southern portion of the area so as not to
interfere with the provision of the permanent features of the approved
plan.

It was decided to defer further consideration of the matter
until the following day in order that the proposal might be discussed
with Mr, Harris.

Menbers of the Committee had received copies of a letter
submitted jointly by Messrs, Oliphant and Moir, Canberra Architects,
containing criticisms of the Departmental scheme for the layout of
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The Chairman informed Kr. Harris of the general trend of the
discussion of the previous day on the subject of the propossd Workmen's
suburb, Narrabundah.

Referring to the Surveyor-General's comment Mr, Harris said that
he did not feel that the blocks were too small as a basis for permanent
development. The Executive Member stated that the ilmportant guestion was
whether that particular area should be selected for permanent residential
development. In view of the location of the railway and other features
it had been proposed by the Development Surveyor and himself, prior to the
war, that the area in guestion be reserved as a park to contaln several
sports ovals and other recreation provisions. He pointed out that sport
in Canberra was played on an association basis and that, for this reason,
district ovals were necessary for various categories of sport.

Discussion proceeded on this general guestion and also as to the
extent to which permanent residential development, on the basgis of the
scheme as planned, would prove to be an embarrassment.

It was agreed finally to recommend that the scheme be considered
on the basis of a temporary settlement for the present and that all basic
services be developed on the lines of the approved plan without interfer-
ence with any of its features or their likely future development if found
necessary in the light of further eXperience.

For the information of Mr. Harris the Chairman briefly reviewed
the points of the discussion that occurred the previous day in relation
to schemes submitted by Messrs. Oliphant and Moir for the layout of
Brisbane Buildings, :

The Executive Member stated that he had attempted to establish
contact with both of these Architects with the object of their meeting the
Committee at 10 a. m., and giving fuller explanation of their alternative
schemes, but he found that they were both cut of Canberra and would not
be avallable till later in the week.

Mr, Harris concurred in the tentative view of the Committee that,
after study of the proposals put forward by Messrs.Oliphant and Moir, it
saw no reason to change the decision previously come to in reégard to the
design for this block, but was prepared, however, to meet Messrs, Oliphant
and Moir to afford them the opportunity to explain thelr proposals.

The Executive Member undertook to communicate with Messrs. Oliphant
and Moir and arrange, at the next convenlent opportunity, for them to
meet the Committee.

It was agreed that, in the meantime, Mr. Rolland would give further
consideration to various aspects of the planning of the block and surround-
ing treatment with special relation to the next development towards !
Ainslie Avenue.

The Executive Hember reported that since the last meeting of the
Committee the Director~-General of Health had invited him to attend a
conference to consider what could be done, as early and as economically
as possible, to meet the demand now being made on the obstetric section

of the hospital, Owing to absence in Melbourne he had been unable to
attend the conference but he had suggested that, before procesding to
concentrate upon the building of an entirely new obstetric block, a full
examination should be made as to the possibility of the extent to which
additions could be made to the existing block to carry on for a number of
years, thus obviating the expense involved in duplicating kitchen, heating
and other services that would be entailed in an entirely separate
obstetric block, He stated that he did not know how far this suggestion
was at all practicable but, as the result of it, a sketch had been made
by the architects of the Department of Works and Housing indicating an ;
extension which involved a wing projecting at right angles to the present
building and crossing the present internal roadway leading from the main |
hospital to the isolation block.
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